December 10, 2023
Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is Principal Robert Florio with your weekly update:
1. Thank you to all the parents and families that completed our annual PCS stakeholder survey. Surveys can be found on our district’s website and our school’s website. Everyone in your family is eligible to take it – even your pet bunny Peter! ????
1.  
1. Quarter two ends this week. It is imperative that your student finish this quarter strong – complete every assignment, take every test and/or quiz, even for the times they were absent and show up and do their level best on exams. Quarter two grades and exams will make up nearly two thirds of your students’ grades
1. Semester Exams will begin the week of December 18. Exam schedule can be found on our school’s website
1. ELA PM Testing occurred this week. We will be doing makeups this week. It is imperative that all 9th and 10th grade students take this important benchmark examination. Students should bring their school issued laptop, fully charged with their power chord 
4. We need to assess 95% of our students for this test, and for all EOCs now and at the end of the year to qualify for our school grade. Your assistance and cooperation in getting your students to school on time, ready, willing, and able to do their best is appreciated. Together we can and will accomplish our goals
1. This will be the last week of ELP – our extended learning program for students to get assistance with test preparation, homework assistance and tutoring. ELP for the year will end on Thursday December 14
1. Parents, please consider donating for our annual staff Holiday celebration – sign up genius link should be utilized to donate and can be found on the front page of our school’s website and on our Facebook page. We appreciate your support in helping us show appreciation for our teaching staff
1. Congratulations to our Academic Team for defeating Osceola, Largo and Tarpon Springs High school and scoring a school record 258 points. The next closes team had 135! 
1. Congratulations to our Boys Varsity and JV Basketball teams – as they are both off to great starts – varsity is 7-1 with a big game vs. Seminole this Tuesday December 12 at Seminole. Tickets for this game and all Royal Athletic events are available on gofan.co
1. PTSA Meeting this Tuesday December 12 at 6 pm in our Student Center
1. SAC Meeting this Tuesday December 12 at 2 pm in the Principal’s Conference Room 
Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health and high spirits!
See you at the Top!

